From: Eileen Willmott Sent: 17 July 2018 10:42

To: Planning

Subject: Eileen Willmott re: DPCAAC trees 17/07

Dear Tree officers and planners,

I was able to look at 2018/3080/T 7 Grove Terrace last night.

I have no objection to the work being carried out; it is especially needed on bay tree.

I tried to view the two tree applications on the Mansfield Bowling Club site, but could not enter it

due to demolition being carried out and could only look through the gates and identify the two TPO'd trees,

However, the trees on both applications (2018/3029/T and 2018/3054/T) are for repollarding; therefore

I do not object.

I have a personal involvement in 2018/3012/T.

It relates to the silver birch tree in my neighbour's garden at 52 Croftdown Road.

I had written to Tom Little asking if he thought that the tree be crown reduced as it is so tall, and near to our joint garden wall. (I had had a reverse lintel put in to prevent further cracking around 2009).

Five other local silver birches (non-TPOs) had had permission for crown reduction recently. Irving Rappaport, the tree's owner had repeatedly tried to get it crown reduced (2006/5298/T; 2007/0334/T;

2011/5830/T and 2012/1202/T). Sadly he died last year and I didn't know this until Spring this year.

I had written and 'phoned Tom Little about the tree. I had to attend my husband's inquest outside London,

so he could only look at it from the street and recommended that 2 m be removed from the crown.

I contacted Christopher Hill from Woodland Trees and he applied to you.

I have no objection to the works, the tree is huge and our gardens are tiny.

Many thanks,

Eileen